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OCT 29 2020

From: PSC Public Information Officer
To: PSC Executive Director

PSC Executive Director '
Subject: FW: Intervention Request for 2020-00290 PUBLIC SHE RVICE
Date: Thursday, October 29, 2020 3:03:20 PM COMMISSION

From: Sora Goodrman

Sent: Friday, October 9, 2020 9:42 AM
To: PSC Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>
Subject: Intervention Request for 2020-00290

| am in receipt of correspondence from Bluegrass Water Utility Operating Company dated
September 30, 2020 regarding a proposed rate increase for waste and/or water services. Upon
approval of the proposed rate increase, our household sewage expenses would increase by
approximately 91%, however, the correspondence also indicates “the PSC...will rule on this request
and may order rates to be charged that differ from the proposed rates.” | assume, this language
means that we could expect a rate increase of MORE than 91%. This is absolutely absurd. It is
astounding that in Bluegrass Water Utilities” application they indicate that “urgently needed
improvements” are necessary. Our sewage facility has been in dire need of “urgently needed
improvements” for many years. | am respectfully requesting an intervention for this application and
denial of the same as Bluegrass Water Utility was ultimately aware of the state of the facility they
were purchasing in 2019. It is my belief that utility rate increases are essential to ensure safe and
reliable services to consumers, but an increase of more than 5-10% is wholly irrational. The cost of
these repairs and improvements should not solely weigh on the community members/consumers.
Thank you for your consideration.

Sara B. Goodman
Paralegal

1161 East Broadway
Louisville, KY 40204

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic message transmission contains information from
Jason A. Bowman, Attorney at Law, which may be confidential or privileged. The information is
intended to be for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient,
be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of the contents of this information is
prohibited. If you received this electronic transmission in error, please notify me by telephone (502) 759-
3670 immediately.

If this email contains an offer for purposes of settlement, please be advised that this offer is made in
reliance upon, and in conformity with KRE 408 and this correspondence shall not be deemed an
admission of any fact of waiver of any defense.

Be advised that transmitting information by email has a number of risks that you should consider before
using email. Email is not necessarily secure and therefore may not be confidential. There are many risks
associated with communication via email. Email can be circulated, forwarded, stored electronically and
on paper, and broadcast to unintended recipients. Furthermore, there is a risk that someone specifically



interested in the matter could intercept the message. If you no longer wish to receive communication via
email, please advise our office.

TAX ADVICE NOTICE: To ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the Internal Revenue
Service, we inform you that any federal tax advice contained in this communication (including
attachments) is not intended or written to be used and cannot be used for the purpose of: (i) avoiding
penalties under the Internal Revenue Code or (ii) promoting, marketing, or recommending to another
party any transaction or matter addressed herein





